
 

 

 

January 2017 

 
Dear friends of SANNI Foundation 

 
The time had finally arrived, together with the representatives of the foundation’s council and friends I 
travelled to India and Myanmar last November, to visit local projects supported by the SANNI foundation.  

Seeing the happy children and parents, feeling their enthusiasm, knowing your donations are trustfully and 
appropriately used to help those who need it the most, is what encourages us to continue our work, to help 
more and more people to live a better life. 

All this is made possible by your generous support. I would like to thank you for your loyalty and help. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
Happy children supported by our projects are the rewards of our labour. 

 

Trivandrum / South India 

In Trivandrum (Southern India) we visited the St. John’s Health Service, administrated with love and passion 
by Father Jose. All started 20 years ago when camps for persons affected by diabetes were built up and which 
now developed - with the contribution of the SANNI foundation - to a medical village, professionally 
administrated. It’s overwhelming to see the children’s gratitude, their zest for life and their enthusiasm 
despite their fates.   

 

We were heartily welcomed at St. John’s as usual.  

 
 



 

 

 

What we have achieved:  
First of all I would like to highlight that we are currently annually supporting around 300 children with 
360CHF. Over 100 children could already leave the sponsorship-program, earning a living on their own after 
having successfully completed the education path. The St. John’s Medical Village currently accommodates a 
recently constructed hospital for persons affected by cancer, leprosy and HIV, a self-sustaining general 
hospital, orphanages, schools and training facilities. Over 100’000 patients could be treated and more than 
1’500  persons affected by diabetes regularly receive vital drugs. Our Woman Empowerment Program offers 
many women the opportunity to autonomously exercise business activities.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to generous donations, our projects are highly appreciated at St. John’s. 
 
Our goals:  
First of all we would like to lift as many children as possible out of poverty and help them in completing an 
education while at the same time intensively extend our partnership-program. Further, we would like to 
continuously develop our projects on St. John’s, aiming at a sustainable and continued existence, making sure 
that people can live independently and earn a living on their own. 

    

Many children in need have found a home at St. John’s. 

 

Yangon / Myanmar 

In Yangon, Myanmar we are supporting the Medical Action Myanmar (MAM). In line with our principle, to 
realize projects in collaboration with local trusted persons, we are supporting the Dutch doctor Dr. Frank 
Smithuis (formerly working at Mêdecins San Frontièrs) and his wife Dr. Ni Ni Tun for over four years. The 
MAM is a network of hospitals in the poorest regions in Myanmar. With great professionalism and tireless 
efforts the MAM is saving life’s of undernourished children, HIV patients and persons affected by tuberculosis. 
Our main concern is helping the youngest, lonely, unprotected children, without a family, being seriously ill, 
undernourished or affected by HIV.  
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Visiting the children and trusted persons at the Lotus clinic in Yangon. 

 
What we have achieved:  
Dear sponsors,  thanks to your support, we were able to lift more than 200 children, covered by a partnership, 
out of poverty. The children are provided with vital drugs, with food rich of vitamins, and with love and care, 
helping them to get back their lost smiles. By knowing that they are believed in, that their families are 
supported and that they can attend school makes them self-confident. The orphanage house, built for those 
living in solitude, will be finished soon. Our day clinic is enjoying a great popularity and your donations allow 
us to medically assist around 50.000 persons per year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The orphanage for many Burmese children is ready for occupation. 

 
Our goals:  
By offering a partnership we are particularly concerned about helping as many children as possible to survive 
and to give them a prospect to get out of their poverty. It’s our goal to give a home to homeless orphans, 
where they can grow up safely and receive the urgently needed support. Further, we would like to assure the 
hospital’s continued existence and a medical assistance to much more children. 
 
We assure that your donation reaches those in need to 100%, whether the projects in Southern India or the 
ones in Myanmar. The Rotronic AG covers all administrative costs while the foundation’s council is working 
in a honorary capacity. For further information and the most recent images please visit our website at 
www.sanni-foundation.ch (a re-designed version will  be available at the end of January) or Facebook-site at 
www.facebook.com/Sanni.Foundation.ch, where we are regularly publishing news and images. 
 
I would like to thank you on behalf of all those in need for your precious support. 

 

 
 
Susanne Schroff 

http://www.sanni-foundation.ch/
http://www.facebook.com/Sanni.Foundation.ch

